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Summary of the meeting of November 17, 2006

The Chair, Ambassador Francisco Villagrán de León, Permanent Representative of Guatemala, called the seventh meeting of the Committee to order and gave a warm welcome to Ambassador Albert Ramdin, Assistant Secretary General of the OAS. He then presented the order of business, document CP/CAAP-2865/06, which was adopted as presented.
1. Presentation by the General Secretariat on the new policy for recouping indirect costs, including a report on the recovery of indirect costs through September 2006 
The Chair recalled that General Assembly resolution AG/RES. 2257 (XXXVI-O/06) instructed the Secretary General to analyze, after taking into account the audit on overhead charges, the cost recovery policy for technical supervision and administrative support of all funds administered by the General Secretariat, and to present a report that proposes amendments to the General Standards as required, so as to reflect a new cost recovery policy that is coherent, consistent, and reasonable. 


The Assistant Secretary General, Ambassador Albert Ramdin, referred to the establishment of a committee within the Secretariat to conduct the study commissioned by the General Assembly and to the factors taken into consideration in preparing the proposal. He went on to point out the reasons for a new, transparent indirect costs recovery policy that reduces subsidies between projects and funds, lowers the costs incurred in supervising specific funds that are not contemplated in the Regular Fund budget but which have to be covered one way or another, and enables the Secretariat to comply with the mandate of resolution AG/RES. 2257 (XXXVI-O/06), which requires additional contributions to the Regular Fund budget to cover indirect costs. 

The Assistant Secretary for Administration and Finance, Ambassador Frank Almaguer, gave a detailed presentation of the proposed new policy for recovering indirect costs, which is based on the need for a sound policy permitting equitable distribution of indirect costs among projects and funds. Ambassador Almaguer compared current policy with the one proposed and outlined in some detail the considerations taken into account in the proposal. 

He then mentioned the proposed indirect cost recovery rates, which are based on the following considerations: 1) the Regular Fund has only limited capacity to administer the growing volume of resources derived from specific funds; 2) the Secretariat is engaged in the immediate tasks of covering US$5.5 million for 2007; 3) the interest accrued on the specific funds may be used to defray part of the indirect costs; 4) the indirect costs recovery rate must be applied to all eligible activities financed by specific funds; and 5) some donors set caps on indirect cost recouping.
The proposed new policy would impose a rate of between 12 percent and 20 percent, depending on the type of agreement, whereby:  1) existing agreements would not be amended; 2) the Secretary General may consider allowing exceptions based on recommendations by the Projects Evaluation Committee in coordination with the Resource Mobilization Committee; and 3) the Secretary General will apply transparent criteria to determine the distribution of the recouped indirect costs among eligible areas. 

The delegations of Argentina, Brazil, Canada, Costa Rica, and the United States expressed their appreciation of the material presented and asked several questions, which the Assistant Secretary General and the Ambassador then addressed.  The questions and comments by the delegations covered, inter alia, the following aspects: the need for recouped resources to be used to supplement the Regular Fund; the need to continue encouraging donors to make their contributions; the need to consider the position of small donors and to ensure that the policy adopted be flexible enough for this category of donor.
The Committee took note of the proposal presented by the Secretariat and of the comments of the delegations.  The Committee decided to continue considering the proposal in greater depth at future meetings and instructed the Secretariat to draw up any amendments to the General Standards that would be needed to implement a new, coherent, consistent, and reasonable indirect costs recovery policy. 

2. Consideration of the convocation of a meeting of experts to study the establishment of a scale of quotas for 2009 and subsequent years
The Chair reminded the delegations that resolution AG/RES. 2257 (XXXVI-O/06) extended the mandate to the Permanent Council to continue considering a draft methodology for assessing quotas to the member states and requested the Secretary General to convene a meeting of experts to consider that methodology.
Ambassador Frank Almaguer presented document CP/CAAP-2868/06, which contains background material on the aforementioned meeting.  Ambassador Almaguer recalled that the above-mentioned resolution established that the Secretary General should convene the meeting by end-December 2006.
Some delegations mentioned that an exercise similar to that required by resolution AG/RES. 2257 (XXXVI-O/06) is being carried out in the United Nations and that perhaps it would be advisable to await the outcome of that exercise before convening a group of experts in the OAS framework.  In general, the delegations agreed with that, while pointing out that the two institutions are not the same and that possibly the same methodology might not be applicable to the member states of the two organizations.  
The Committee took note of the information presented by the Secretariat and agreed to continue its consideration of the matter.
3. Consideration of the financing of the seventh regular session of the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism (CICTE) (Panama, February 28 to March 2, 2007) 
As it was getting late, it was agreed to postpone consideration of this topic until the next meeting.
4. Other business
a. For information purposes, the Secretariat distributed among the delegations copies of document CP/CAAP-2862/06 corr. 1 “Regular Fund Quota Collection, as of October 31, 2006” and document CP/CAAP-2863/06 “General Secretariat Activities related to all Specific Funds – Executive Summary from January 1 to October 31, 2006”. 

5. Delegations in attendance
The following delegations participated in the meeting:
Argentina
Brazil
Canada
Colombia
Costa Rica
Dominican Republic
Guatemala
Honduras
Mexico
Panama
Paraguay
Peru
United States
Venezuela
The meeting concluded at 13:45 p.m.
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